City of Junction City 
City Commission

Agenda Memo
July 19, 2011
From:

Stacy Schulte
To:

City Commission
Subject:  
Nash Finch Tax Abatement Extension
Objective:  Denial of the application for a 5 year tax abatement extension by Nash Finch.
Explanation of Issue:  The City and GSC Enterprises, Inc., entered into a development agreement on February 10, 2005.  The agreement included as an incentive for new employment by the company, a forgivable loan in the amount of $1,937,500.  In January, 2009, Nash Finch purchased GSC and the City Commission amended the development agreement by lowering the employee thresholds regarding the forgivable loan.
In connection with the development agreement, the City also issued in 2006 its Taxable Industrial Revenue Bonds to permit GSC to qualify for property tax abatement.  The Bonds are payable solely by GSC and its successors, Nash Finch, and the City has no obligation with respect to payments due on the Bonds.  The 5 year tax abatement ends this year.  

Nash Finch is requesting a 5 year property tax abatement extension.  On May 12, 2011, this agenda item was presented to the EDC.  The EDC voted 9 – 0 to deny the request for a 5 year extension.  However, denial of the application may result in the loss of the business to another location.
Budget Impact:  Based on last year’s mil levy, annual property taxes are $310,000.
Alternatives:  

1.  Approve their request.

2.  Disapprove their request

3.  Modify the proposal.


4.  Table the request.


5.  Do nothing and their abatement ends in 2011

Recommendation:  Staff recommends denial of the above request
Suggested Motion:  

Move to deny Nash Finch’s request for a 5 year property tax abatement.
Enclosures:  Employee thresholds regarding the forgivable loan.
